Regular Monthly Meeting July 11, 1996

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, July 11, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Andrew Piccuta and Richard Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the June 13, 1996 meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to pay the tax refunds.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to grant 1 sewer credit to Thomas Boy, 2913 Forest Avenue.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to approve the Larry M. & Jean M. Peak subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Richard Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Ordinance #1-1996, which deals with the adult uses and the locations of adult entertainment establishments.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora pass Resolution #8-1996, to appoint Cugini Inspection Services, as the township inspectors for the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Program.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to enter into a contract with Central Tax Bureau of PA, Inc., for the collection of the Township's portion of the Wage Tax.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, asked about the resignation of Carol Reed as Wage Tax Collector, Supervisor Piccuta stated that is resigning from her appointed position not her elected one and will continue to collect Road Tax.

Mr. William Alexander, asked if anything was going to be done with Savannah-Gardner Road, and when the weeds and grass are being cut along the road could a larger pass be made.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary-Treasurer